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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, August 16, 2016
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, August 16, 2016 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Dean Ward, Bonnie Blalock, Ricky Hall, Andy Rumley, Bill Teer and Kenneth Dixon. Member absent was Michael Benesch. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Planning Director, Aaron Holland, Assistant City Manager, Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician and Jenni Bost, Zoning Enforcement Officer. 
  Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board, general meeting rules and Ricky Hall gave the invocation.
1.  Approval of the July 19, 2016 meeting minutes. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Dean Ward.  All voted in favor.
2.
Old Business: AM1612 Nonconforming Site Elements. Nathan Page, stated the Board asked for additional research which he furnished the Board with comparable municipalities with 12,000 – 17,000 residents along with their Nonconforming Site Elements language. Mr. Page read the original language, tracked the changes and explained the proposed language.  
The following people spoke voicing their opinion concerning the proposed changes:

Eric Crissman
208 Albright Avenue

Jan Surles

526 E Pine Street

Nate Perry

213 Guthrie Street

Jeff Leimberger
213 N Melville Street

Elaine Murrin
1213 Raspberry Run

Helen Sharpe

522 N Main Street

Bonnie Leimberger
213 N Melville Street

Jason Cox

200 N Main Street

After much discussion from the public and among the Board members, Dean Ward made a motion to table this item again. Mr. Ward stated that Mr. Page had given them a lot of data to review and the Board needs to have a plan ready for the next meeting. Bonnie Blalock second the motion, the vote was 4 to 2 to table this item.
3.  New Business
a. S1601 Lacy Ridge. An application by Chris Foust for 12 lots at the intersection of Knightdale and Lacy Holt. Mr. Foust 1851 S Main Street the applicant spoke next. Mr. Foust said it was a subdivision for only 12 lots which had been previously rezoned. 
  Mr. Balchin 2361 Knightdale Dr. thanked everyone for listening to them, furnishing all the information     for them and to Mr. Foust for presenting a very good plan. Mr. Balchin asked Mr. Foust about the              square footage of the proposed houses to be built. Mr. Foust said he would have that information               available at the City Council meeting next month. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by           Kenneth Dixon. All voted aye. 
b. AM1618 Harden Overlay. An application by Patricia Mayzes to permit mechanic work within the overlay. The applicant was not present for the meeting.  

Ricky Hall made a motion to deny this agenda item, second by Kenneth Dixon. The vote was 3 to 3. Therefore, there will be no recommendation made to City Council. 

c. AM1619 Utility Buildings. An application by Randy Freeman to permit sale of utility buildings on lots zoned General Business. The applicant was not present for the meeting.
Ricky Hall made a motion to deny this agenda item, second by Kenneth Dixon. The vote was 3 to 3. There will be no recommendation made to City Council. 

4.
Old Business

      a. Discussion regarding the City of Graham Development Ordinances AM1617 Update Home Occupations.      Mr. Ward made a motion to deny this request, second by Bonnie Blalock. The vote was 3 to 3. There will     be no recommendation made to City Council.  
5.
Public comment on non-agenda items
No further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Martha Johnson

Inspections/Zoning Technician


